Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Prevent 

Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
I am writing with an FOI request. I am interested in data about the Prevent budget from 2007/8 through the present in Leicester. If you could please provide me with the Prevent funding budget allocated to Leicester for the following years that would be greatly appreciated:

2007/8
2008/9
2009/10
2010/11
2011/12
2012/2013
2013/2014
2014/2015
2015/2016
2016/2017 

If budgeting information is available for some but not all of the years, that is acceptable. I will be happy with whatever information is available.

Answer:  
This information is exempt from disclosure by virtue of the exemptions at section 24(1) and 31(1) (a) of the Freedom of Information Act. These exemptions relate respectively to National Security and Law enforcement. Disclosure of information would open up detailed information about how Prevent resource is apportioned and potentially the identity of areas of priority and show where capabilities are focused. 
This would impact negatively on the delivery of Prevent, and on the range of activities deployed to prevent terrorism. 
This includes activity to disrupt those who promote terrorism, and protect individuals who are vulnerable to recruitment, or who have already been recruited by extremists. 

I am also interested in Prevent action plans that are available for the earlier listed years that detail annual Prevent strategic objectives and programs delivered during that financial year. Again, if this information is available for some, but not all the years, that is acceptable. 
The Prevent action plans are made available online each year.  The current action plan can be accessed via the following link:
http://www.leicesterprevent.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2017/06/PSG-Action-Plan-website-version_Jun-2017.pdf
VENT STEERING GROUP ACTION PLAN: 2017/18
This letter therefore constitutes a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in the public domain i.e. the Leicester Prevent website.

The Council does not hold action plans for previous years. Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

